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Dear parents, carers, staff and friends,

Telephone update
We have had a new telephone system installed this week. Thank you for your patience while we have been out of action. We now have an answering machine too – so you can leave us a message if the office is closed or we are on another call. Please remember to call and let us know if your child will not be at school.

Building Update
You will have seen that the unsafe wall in the playground has been removed by Dublin City Council this week. We hope to have a new wall built as soon as possible.

News this week
5th and 6th Class visited the National Concert Hall today to attend an open rehearsal with the National Symphony Orchestra. The orchestra were rehearsing Shostakovich’s 7th Symphony – what a wonderful experience!

Parish News
We hope to hold some information meetings for parents/carers of children making their First Holy Communion and Confirmation in the coming weeks. Please check your child’s bag for more information. Remember that all children making their Communion or Confirmation must be baptised and we need to see a copy of the Baptismal Certificate.

The parish are also hosting their first Family Mass on Sunday, 6th December. All families are invited to attend this special mass. The children in 2nd, 5th and 6th Classes making their Communion or Confirmation will be particularly welcome.

Harvest Disco - update
All the money has been counted and we can announce that we raised a total of €1,084! This is wonderful. Many thanks again to the friends and family who contributed. 

Dates for your diary
9th November – Mystery Tour for Parents
12th November – Time to Read Launch for 2nd Class children
12th November – Jolly Phonics workshop for parents/carers in Junior Infants
18th November – Delivery of Irish Flag 
25th November – Meeting for parents/carers of those making First Communion
1st December – 3rd Class to Fighting Words workshop
2nd December – Meeting for parents/carers of those making Confirmation
4th December – 6th Class to Lir Academy
Sunday, 6th December – Parish Family Mass at 10.30 a.m. at St. Joseph’s Church, Berkeley Rd
Sunday, 13th December – Parish Carol Service at 3.30 p.m. at St. Joseph’s, Berkeley Road.
22nd December – School finishes at 12.00 noon for Christmas Holidays

Attendance and Punctuality
Well done to 4th Class who won our attendance cup this morning. They had attendance of 96% this week.

Wishing you all a lovely weekend,
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